April 30, 2023
To: Members of the Bluff Town Council

Subject: Aviation traffic departing and landing within Bluff  town limits
As the representative for the Copper Cliffs I Homeowners Association, a number of neighbors have expressed to me their concerns over proposed commercial sightseeing flights leaving from within the town’s city limits. This should not occur in the town of Bluff. Any such commercial operations should be based at the Bluff airport and follow federal rules and regulations as set forth by the Federal Aviation Administration for aircraft or helicopter maintenance, pilot licensing and monitoring, and safe fuel storage.

In addition to concerns over the volume of noise and dust to be generated by in-town flights, there are issues of safety and insurance liability questions which have not been answered.
The town is now zoned and zoning regulations must be adhered to. Any exemptions require  public notices and public meetings. Residents are deeply concerned about commercial sightseeing flights with immediate proximity to homes, telephone and electric wires, a state highway with its increasing volume of traffic, and an apparent disregard for the quiet and quality of life we enjoy in Bluff.

Having high octane fuel in proximity to motels, residential housing, restaurants, and RV parks makes no sense. Allowing fixed wing aircraft or helicopters within town limits would make the Town of Bluff liable for numerous lawsuits should an accident occur.

Any business utilizing commercial aircraft in the town of Bluff should be disallowed by all members of the Bluff Town Council.  If such a business operation must take place, then the appropriate venue is the Bluff airport under rules and regulations to be promulgated by the Town in accordance with federal rules and regulations.
As residents and property owners of Copper Cliffs I, we appreciate and support local heritage tourism and the town’s slow but appropriate growth. We value all the time and effort city councilors devote to the town of Bluff and we are grateful for your willingness to listen to concerned citizens. We appreciate the meeting to review aviation traffic within town boundaries scheduled for May 22, 2023. Thank you.

Sincerely,
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Andrew Gulliford

Registered Agent

Copper Cliffs I Homeowners Association

P.O. Box 523

Bluff, UT 84512
